
 

 
 
 
Dear Weir Families, 
 
Welcome back to school! It has been an exciting and event-filled first week with students. It was so 
nice to see so many smiling faces and find out who has grown over the summer months. I wanted to 
personally thank our families and staff for their patience as we once again navigate school start up over 
three different school sites.  
 
We should have firm dates for our move back to Weir shortly. I am in regular communication with the 
project office and have emphasized the importance of providing reasonable notice for families. I will 
also ensure that the YMCA before and school care for Weir receives the necessary information to start 
alongside us. 
 
In our opening staff meeting, I described the importance of relationships: with our students, with our 
families, and with each other. Moving back to our new building will be both extremely exciting and at 
times, a little bit hectic. We will have plans and routines for many things. However, we also know that 
we will discover unforeseen issues that will require us to think on our feet. Important at all times but 
especially in times of transition, is taking care of each other. Our relationships are the glue that ensure 
we will make this transition successfully. Together, we watched this famous TED talk by educator Rita 
Pierson to remind us what really counts: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SFnMTHhKdkw&t=2s 

 
Professional Development Day  
 
You may recall that we made the decision to move our first professional development day from 
September 23rd to either Tuesday, October 11th OR Monday, November 14th. This date is dependent 
on our return to Weir. The move date will be finalized shortly and we will send an updated calendar 
with the confirmed date of the Professional development day.  
 

• September 23rd – Weir Elementary is IN-SESSION 

• Professional Development Day will be either Tuesday, October 11th OR Monday, November 
14th. We will let you know shortly. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SFnMTHhKdkw&t=2s


 

 
 
Congratulations Ms. Behrenz  
– Acting Weir Vice-Principal 
 
I am thrilled to announce that long-time Weir staff member, 
Ms. Nicole Behrenz, has assumed the role of acting Vice 
Principal. Ms. Behrenz is an experienced resource and 
classroom teacher with outstanding interpersonal skills and 
educational knowledge. She is currently completing her 
Masters of Education in Special Education with Queens 
University. We are all thrilled to have such a capable person 
step into the role who already knows our school, our staff, and 
our students. Ms. Behrenz will serve as acting Vice-Principal 
until the completion of a Vice-Principal competition later this 
year.  

 
 
 
 
 
News from Weir PAC 
 
A warm welcome back after the summer holidays! For our returning families, we are happy to 
see you again. For all of our new families, welcome! You have joined a great community of 
children, families, and educators at Weir and we are looking forward to getting to know you this 
year. 
 
Weir PAC Mailing List: if you haven't already opted-in to this, please hop over 
to https://weirpac.weebly.com/ to subscribe and stay connected with the PAC. This mailing list 
is used for keeping our school community up-to-date on the latest news, including hot lunch, 
special days, and events at the school and much more. Please note that submitting your email 
address to the school administration does not get you into this important communication list, so 
subscribe now and stay in touch with us! 
 
Weir YMCA KidsClub: anyone who is interested in putting their child's name onto the waitlist 
for this most anticipated before and after school program can now do so at the YMCA of Greater 
Vancouver Child Care Registry & Waitlist website 

 
 
 

https://weirpac.weebly.com/
https://onehsn.com/ymcagv/ux_2_0
https://onehsn.com/ymcagv/ux_2_0


 
 
Health and Safety 
 
The Vancouver School District and Dr. George M. Weir Elementary continue to follow the guidance of 
the Ministry of Education and Child Care, the BC Centre for Disease Control and Vancouver Coastal 
Health in putting in place measures to help prevent the spread of COVID-19.  The BC Centre for Disease 
Control updated guidance for the K-12 sector indicates  that, “Transmission within K-12 schools 
settings accounts for a minority of COVID-19 cases even amongst students and staff.”  
 
Measures that will continue to be in place for the coming school year include reminders to all staff, 
students, and their families to monitor their health daily and to stay home if they are ill. Information 
about COVID-19 symptoms can be found on the BCCDC website. Students who become ill during the 
school day will be asked to wear a mask and wait in a supervised area, away from other students, until 
they can be picked up by a parent or guardian. 
Staff will continue to remind students of the importance of regular hand washing/hand sanitizing and 
of coughing/sneezing into their elbow or a tissue.  We will continue to ensure school sinks are well 
stocked with soap and that hand sanitizer is available. Staff will also continue to remind students to be 
respectful of others’ personal space while going through daily school activities. 
 
Wearing a mask, other than what is recommended by public health, is an important personal health 
choice for students and families.  Some staff and students will choose to wear a mask throughout the 
day or for certain activities. Others will choose not to wear a mask. Individual decisions around mask 
wearing will be supported and respected at Dr. George M. Weir Elementary. 
  
Clean air and proper ventilation are important parts of the prevention measures in all Vancouver 
schools. During the past months, District staff have undertaken the refurbishment and rehabilitation of 
ventilation equipment in all schools and will continue to install new ventilation and heating equipment 
in portables. Air filters in schools have been upgraded and are replaced three times per year.  
 
More information on COVID-19 prevention measures in Vancouver schools can be found here. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Never Let a Generous Though Go Unspoken 
 
How many times have you thought something nice about someone but kept it to yourself? At Weir, 
one way we are living into our ‘Be Kinder Than Necessary’ motto this year is to make sure that we 
share the wonderful things we think about each other. Often, we assume that the other person already 
knows and doesn’t need to hear a compliment. I have challenged myself and our Weir staff to make 
sure that we never let a generous thought go unspoken. We encourage you to do the same at home. 
 

http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID_public_guidance/Guidance-k-12-schools.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/health-info/diseases-conditions/covid-19/about-covid-19/symptoms
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/COVID-19/updates/Pages/default.aspx


 

 


